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Madam President,

4

We would like to draw the Council's attention to issues.related to the protection against

discrimination in Poland.. -

Frrstly it has to be recogmzed that, whllst some anti- d1scr1rmnat1on prov1s1ons have been adopted,

 the lack of equal legal protection from d1scr1m1nat10n for all people in all areas of hfe remains

problematlc. The Act of 3 December 2010 on the 1mplementat1on of certain provisions of the
European Union on equal treatment does not erisure sufficient equal treatment and haé limited .
scope in relation to disability, age, sexual orientation, gender identity and religion or belief. There
are certain areas, of life — for instance health care — in which there is no protection for women,
Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender vand . lntersex people persons with disabilities and older

persons We -urge the Pohsh Government to revise and amend this Act so that it guarantees

| ] proteo’aon of all groups in all areas of lrfe

Add1t1onally, followrng the recommendauon made by Norway, we call upon the Pohsh
Government to allocate sufficient financial resources for the Ofﬁce of the Ombudsrnan in order to

fulfill its obhgatrons as an 1ndependent organ for equal treatment.

ASecondly, ‘1t must be noted that although The Convent1on on the nghts of Persons w1th ,'

D1sab111t1es was rat1ﬁed by Poland there was an interpretative declarat1on under art. 12 that does

-not guarantee the enJoyment of equal legal capacity for persons: Wrth disabilities in all aspects of

- life. The Polish Civil Code still contams provisions on 1ncapac1tat10n of people with mental

disabilities which contradicts with the pr1nc1ple-of équality of 1egal capac1ty laid down by the
Conven‘uon This means that the level of protection for people with disabilities against
discrimination is reduced. We urge the Polish government to revise and amend relevant prov1srons

regarding this issue and adjust them to the standard set up by the Convention.

Moreover, under the Convention on the Rights of Persons wifh Disabilities, the Polish |

‘Ombudsman was also granted new competences inferrns ‘of monitoring of implementation of the

Convention. Therefore, we once again urge the Polish Government to ensure. that the

Ombudsman’s office is adequately financed to fulfill its roles in'this regard.

Thank you for your attention.




